
MINUTES of WORK SESSION — FEBRUARY 24, 2023 

A Board of Education work session was held at 12:00 p.m. at the CLWCC. 

President Bill Valentino presided and led in the pledge of allegiance. 

The following members were present to roll call: Mrs. Beth Donofrio, Mrs. Judy Gozur, Mr. 
Tony Kelly, and Mr. Bill Valentino. Mr. Gary Bednarik was excused. 

I. Motion to accept the Work Session Notice: 

Moved by Mrs. Donofrio — Seconded by Mr. Kelly 

Yeas: Donofrio, Gozur, Kelly, and Valentino 

II. The following were in attendance: 

Beth Donofrio, Judy Gozur, Tony Kelly, Bill Valentino, Matthew Bowen, Nora 

Montanez, Brad Yeager, Kristin Fox and personal attendant and Lisa Young. 

I. A tour and discussion led by Mr. Brad Yeager, Principal, Northeast Ohio Impact 
Academy. 

IV. — A tour and discussion led by Mrs. Lisa Young, Principal Campbell Elementary & Middle 

School. 

V. Mr. Matthew Bowen led the group, including building principals, in a bridge activity. 

VI. ‘The group toured the construction site of the Whole Child Whole Family Service Center. 

A work session is scheduled for March 16, 2023 at 11:30 a.m. in the conference room at the 

Board of Education Office. 
The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 21, 2023 at 5:30 p.m. at the CLWCC. 

VII. Motion to adjourn at 3:09 p.m. 

Moved by Mts. Donofrio — Seconded by Mrs. Gozur 
Yeas: Donofrio, Gozur, Kelly, and Valentino 

The foregoing is a correct record of the proceedings of the Board of Education work session held 

February 24, 2023. 
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January 27, 2023 

NOTICE OF WORK SESSION 

The Campbell Board of Education will hold the following meeting: 

WORK SESSION 
Friday, February 24, 2023 at 12:00 noon 

at the CLWCC 

The purpose of the work session is to discuss current and future 
programs and operations with on-site presence, where members of 
the Board can interact with students who are engaged in project- 
based learning and to further review whole child services 
implemented by the staff. 
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